Office of the Divisional Forest Officer,
Shimla Forest Division (Rural),Shimla
Himachal Pradesh.

B 0177-2623412 (0)

0177- 2628193 (R)

0177-2623412 (FAX)
E-mail: dfoshi-hp@nic.in

H. P. FOREST DEPARTMENT.MISTCHAMBER, KHALLINI SHIMLA-171001

No.FCA/ & G.28- /Dated Shimla-171002, the /—7/— €222
. From: D.F.O Shimla. To: C.C.F Shimla Circle.
Sub: Diversion of 0.1077 ha. forest land for the construction of Police Station, State

Vigilance and Anti Corruption Bureau, Shimla. Tehsil and District Shimla
H.P in favour of Deputy Superintendent of Police,Vigilance Anti Corruption
Zone, Tehsil and  district =~ Shimla  (Online  Proposal  No.
(FP/HP/Others/143614/2021).

Memo:
Please refer to your Gol office memo No. FC/HPB/09/82/2022 dated

29.10.2022 on the subject cited above.
2. In this regard thét the user agency has reported that existing road along with

the proposed site is not a National Highway neither MDR, its approach road to District Court Shimla
and also proposed site is already three meters away from the existing road. The NOC of HPPWD has

already been uploaded in online by the user agency. /A
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Divisional Forest Officer,
Shimla Forest Division, .

| Tel. No.0177-26234128)¢
Endst.No. é’ 4’29 Dated S/~ 222'40 <

Copy is submitted Deputy Superintendent of Police, Vigilance Anti
Corruption Zone Shimla, Tehsil and District Shimla HP w.r.t his office letter No. PS,SV &ACB, 1152

dated 29.10.2022 for information please.

Divisional Forest Officer,
Shimla FTest Division

Tel. No.0177-262341 Z,CPC
Bl
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Nos- 1152 Dated:-24/10/2022

To

The Divisional Forest Officer,
Shimla (Rural) Forest Division,
District Shimla.
. Subject: - Diversion of 0.1077 ha of forest land in favour Deputy Superintendent Police Vigilance Anti
Corruption Zone Shimla for the construction of Police Station State Vigilance Anti
Corruption Zone Distt. Shimla, within the jurisdiction of Shimla Forest Division Distt.
Shimla, HP. (Online Proposal No. FP/HP/Others/143614/2020).

Reference: - Regional Office Letter No. FC/HPB/09/82/2022 Dated 01.10.2022.
Sir,

This is with reference to the subject cited above. In this connection it is submitted
that we have attended the shortcomings noticed in above proposal. The observations have
been corrected as per your requirement. The Point wise reply to the observations is as under:-

The existing road along with
the proposed site is not a
National Highway neither
MDR, its approach road to
District  Court and also
proposed site is aiready three
meters away from the existing
road. Also NOC from HPPWD
has been uploaded online
against Additional Information
Detail and s enclosed
herewith in quadruplicate.

Deficiencies
In response to observation no. 8, State Govt. has
replied that,’ There is no need to take approach road
as the proposed site is along with the existing road.’
However, the Hon'ble NGT, Principal Bench, New
specifically mentioned that "No construction of any
kind, i.e., residential, commercial, institutional or
otherwise would be permitted within three meters
from the-end of the road/national highways in the
entire State of HP, particularly, in Shimla Planning
Area." Since the proposed site is along with the
existing road, therefore the comments in this regard
in the background of the direction/ order passed by
Hon’ble NGT as mentioned in ibid para may be
provided.

It is, therefore, you areé requested that the proposal may please be forwarded to the
concerned higher office at the earliest.
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